From: Jean Bouchard

Sent: Tuesday, September 13, 2022 11:28 AM To: Clerks Richmondhill <clerks@richmondhill.ca>

**Subject:** Supporting French for the Richmonf Hill Community

To Whom it May Concern (Mayor, Councillor and Clerk),

My name is Jean Bouchard, I'm the **Chairman of the Board of the Communauté du** Trille blanc and we support Councillor Beros Motion to include French in all City of Richmond Hill Communications Policy.

For us, every time the Government, Municipality, Town and City in Ontario support French Community Services and Culture, It's all citizens of Ontario who benefit from it. Our Canada included Francophone not only because French is one of the official languages...it's because it means the HEART of our Country.

Thank you to open your arm to this Motion

Jean Bouchard Président / President 226 Industrial Parkway North Unité 5A Aurora, ON L4G4C3 www.communautedutrilleblanc.ca